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MILLET MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION – Meeting Minutes of April 23, 2017  

In attendance: Shelley Dreger, James Rennie, Cynthia McLachlan, Christina Martens, Becky Buchaski, Lisa Henschel, Dawn Trent, Lana Grapentine, Cindy McGrath, Greg Lepage, Melissa Emmerzael
1. CALL TO ORDER: Cynthia called this meeting to order at 5:43pm  

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes April 2017.  Dawn motioned to accept minutes with changes to novice report,  Cindy seconded – Carried.  

3. ADDITION/APPROVAL AGENDA: Additions: player/ coach subcommittee, AGM, non player board member fee.  Shelley  motioned to accept the agenda with the additions, Greg seconded - Carried
4. REPORTS:

a)  PRESIDENT – Roger Lorenson 
   - 
No report
   b):VICE-PRESIDENT – Jeff Huolt 
· No report
c) TREASURER –Lisa Henschel 
·  Thanks to everyone for all your hard work this season
· The numbers are mixed up on the balance sheet as Quikbooks was set up incorrectly.  The money is there but in incorrect places.  Myrna Lalonde has agreed to set up the books for this coming season.  She needs to know what financials we want to see.  She has agreed to help with the audit as well.  We need one more person to help go over the books.  They should be ready by mid May.
· Terri Larsen from Portobello is willing to do our audit and gaming reports.  We were given oher name from Peace Hills Bingo Association.  She is also a neighbour of Lisa’s.  She quoted approximately $25 per hour for the gaming reports (based on not yet seeing our books) and about $250 for the audit.
· Registrar (Becky) and Lisa (treasurer) will hold onto the keys until new members take over those positions and then will be passed onto those new people.

· $1656.90 will be transferred to the general account to cover the casino advisor.
· Raffle cheque (2016 sled)  - $8849.94, Bingo $54616.20, casino 22956.80, general $27926.19, old raffle $150.58. Total is $59883.51.
· Motion to accept the treasurers report: Lana motioned, James seconded.  Carried.

d) REGISTRAR – Becky Buchaski 

· Nothing to report from the registrar.
· Becky mentioned the new website is up and running and anyone sees anything they need changed or added to let her know.
e) ICE COORDINATOR –  James Rennie 
·  There was a meeting with the AOC that was attended by a few members from MMHA on April 18.  It was overall a positive meeting.  It was clear not all parties have been getting communications on issues ongoing.  It was nice to have representatives from all parties attending the meeting including the AOC and the County of Wetaskiwin.  James has put in for extra ice throughout the week.  Communications between the town employees will be clarified and be going through the proper channels before issues are brought up with MMHA.  
f) REFEREE IN CHIEF –Greg LePage 
· Clinic date will be October 21.  There will need to be 1 ½ hour ice slot booked as well as the Hugo Witt room.  There will also be a $20 fee to change clinics.

.
g) BINGO COORDINATOR – Dawn Trent
· Nothing to report.  Bingo cheques will be handed out tonight later at the AGM for those who worked their bingos.
h) EQUIPMENT – Jose DelaCruz
· No report.
i) PUBLIC RELATIONS – Cynthia  
· Pictures are booked the first week of December.  This isn’t ideal, but it is the only date they had available for us to book.
j) MIDGET –   No coordinator (no team)
k) BANTAM – No coordinator (no team)
l) PEE WEE – Shelley Dreger 
· Nothing to report.
m) ATOM –  Christina Martens  
· Nothing to report.
n) NOVICE – Cindy McGrath
· It looks like there will be multiple teams at both Novice and Atom and discussion was held about how to split up teams.  Cindy motions the board will set up outside evaluators to come in for all divisions with more than one team to evaluate the players.  Becky seconded.  All in favour.  Carried.
o) INITIATION – Lana Grapentine    
· Nothing to report.
5.  OLD BUSINESS
a)  Bylaws – tabled until next meeting as we don’t know the status and if Roger has sent them in or not.  We will also need to set a new special resolution meeting date because we weren’t able to post them as we don’t know the status of them.  
b)   Letter for Roger to send in to Wetaskiwin regarding permenant releases – it will be written up and sent to Roger.
c)  Emilio – After the last meeting, Becky received email/phone call from Dean Rak regarding Emilio’s release.  The paperwork for Emilio’s release was signed and sent off after further clarification after the April 10 meeting.  
6. NEW BUSINESS:    

a)  Player / coach development subcommittee – Cindy has the name of someone who is interested in helping out on a subcommittee but doesn’t want a board position.  She will pass his name onto the new Vice President as per our bylaws we are governing by right now, it is under the Vice President’s duties. Josh Giacobbo is interested in helping out if needed.
b) Fee for board members – discussion was held about how much non member board members should pay to be on the board.  It was $1 for last season.  Discussion about not making it to high, but also the importance of a high standard for people volunteering on the board as they have a vote and that is a big responsibility.
c) AGM – question as to who will be chairing the meeting with no President of Vice President attending.  Brenda McKinney has graciously accepted the request to chair the AGM.
7. ADDITIONS TO AGENDA:
8.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Monday, May 8, 7pm
9.   ADJOURNMENT:
Cynthia adjourned meeting at 6:30pm.
